WOODBROOK NEWSLETTER – Fall 2015

 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President:  
Tom LaPointe  (2-8)

Vice President:  
Donna King (1-56)

Secretary:  
Carole O’Neill (2-79)

Director:
Cheryl Baronian (2-18)

Director:  
Donald Vachon (1-67)

Treasurer:
Kathy Caruso

Newsletter:  
Carole O’Neill

Farewell Message

Dear Fellow Owners,

On behalf of the previous Board, I want to thank all of you for the tremendous amount of help getting us back on track over the last 3 years.  There were times it was not easy, and times we never thought we would get through it, but we pulled together and with all of our help it was possible.    However, we need to continue to move ahead and support this new Board.  We look forward to working with them and encourage you to step forward as well.

Kathy Caruso, on behalf of the previous BOD

President’s Message

I would like take this opportunity to thank the past board, especially Kathy Caruso for 

tirelessly working on Woodbrook business over the past four years. This is the kind of 

devotion that the new board will attempt to emulate. I also want to thank the employees, DRB, the entertainment committee and last but not least, the great number of volunteers. Without everybody’s support we would not have had such a great season. I hope you all have a safe winter and happy holidays.

Thanks again for all your help.

Tom LaPointe, 

President, on behalf of the BOD

The Board of Directors would like to ask you to spend a little time over the winter reading our by-laws, rules and regulations and new policies so that everyone will be well-informed when we gather again next spring. 

Closing  Information

Woodbrook will be closed for the winter on Thursday, October 15, 2015.  Water will be turned off on Wednesday, October 14, 2015 at 5:00 PM.  

Reminders

Water Shut-off - It is the owner’s responsibility to ensure the “closing” crew has access to the water shut-off for blowing out the water lines.  If you have anything covering/blocking the shut-off, it is your responsibility to clear it.  This includes bushes in front of the shut-off, lattice blocking the shut-off,  decking covering the shut-off, etc.  Please be considerate of our closing crew and do your part. 
All kayaks, canoes and paddle-boats need to be cleared from the canoe racks NLT September 30, 2015 and stored on your lot.  Any abandoned boats will be offered to interested owners.

Remember that all boats, trailers, canoes, kayaks, paddleboats, jet skis and both sides of golf carts must be identified with LOT numbers in order to leave your lots.
Winterization may begin Labor Day Weekend for all owners. There are no penalties for early winterization.

Personal Mail – Please do not have personal mail sent to the Woodbrook Mailbox nor to 774 Rte. 12 South.  We had several incidents of owners attempting to use these addresses.  You can purchase a P. O. Box from the Post Office if you want mail delivered to you.  Any personal mail sent here will be refused.
Condominium Fees          [image: image1.png]



The enclosed invoice is due and payable no later than October 31, 2015.  This is the bill for $600.00 Condo Fee which was approved at our Annual Meeting.   Please pay in a timely manner to avoid any additional penalties or interest.  Payments should be made to:

Woodbrook Camp and Tennis Club

PO Box 723

Fitzwilliam, NH 0344

Winter Oversight

Harry Damon has been awarded the plowing contract for the 2015-2016 season.  Doug Ibelle will be our winter site manager.  Doug lives in Fitzwilliam and can be reached for emergencies at 907-360-1586.  

.Sunshine Fund                   [image: image2.png]



Nancy Cassely is in charge of the Sunshine Fund.  Woodbrook contributes $25.00 for families who have lost an immediate family member.  Please feel free to notify her at 978-256-5069 or by email nancycassely@comcast.net.  

Webmaster      [image: image3.wmf]
Janet Moore is our webmaster.  Please contact her at webmaster@woodbrooknh.com for anything you would like posted.  For your convenience, Janet will  maintain and post the Real Estate Listings.  Please contact her if you would like your property listed.  A $10.00 fee for posting your property is required to cover the cost of ink.  The check should be made out to Woodbrook Camp and Tennis Club and mailed to our Woodbrook address.  
Gatekeeper                       [image: image4.wmf]
If you have any problems or concerns with the gate, please notify the gatekeeper at gatekeeper@woodbrooknh.com. The gate has offered Woodbrook Owners greater security and limited unauthorized vehicles coming in from Route 12.  

Club House Use

We all own the Club House and if you gather to play pool, darts, or other games, please make sure that it is clean when your group leaves.  There are no unsupervised children under age 18 allowed.  Children are welcome, but please supervise them. 
Safety Reminder

In April of 2010,  the State of New Hampshire assigned new address numbers to our lots. It has been more than five years and still some properties have not been updated. Please make sure the correct street address is clearly posted on your property. Emergency vehicles will have trouble responding without your assistance.

IMPORTANT NOTICE - Owner’s List

Fred Ciliberto will continue to maintain the

Owner’s List.    Freddie has verified legal owners of records of lots at Woodbrook through Cheshire County Deeds.  The owner’s list will be sorted by lot as some lots now have 6 names listed to them.  It is very important if your lot has a deed change, that you submit a copy of the deed to the BOD so that we can maintain an accurate listing of our membership as required by our bylaws.  

Please advise him of any changes, to enable him to keep all information current.  His telephone number is (508-429-2039).  Email address is f-jciliberto@msn.com
Woodbrook Events

The BOD would like to thank Brad and Kathy Trueax and everyone who volunteered their time for the many successful events held this year. From the exceptional number of children’s events, to the cooks working in the heat for hours, and those coordinating and running bocce and horseshoe tournaments,  updating the information boards, selling tickets and setting up and tearing down.  Of course having a free DJ at our disposal certainly was a plus.  Without all of you volunteering your time and energy, we would not be able to have so many fun events.  The $2000 profit from the Labor Day weekend activities will help with next year’s expenses. Thanks to all.

Ongoing Project

Several issues have arisen in regards to moving forward on the building for the maintenance equipment. Since this is still unresolved at press time, an update will be reported in the Spring 2016 Newsletter.

In Remembrance                               [image: image5.wmf]
Our deepest sympathies to the following families for their losses:

Marie (Peachy) Marsden on the loss of her Brother,   William T. Connors

Ricky Watimer on the loss of his Brother.

Dee Bellis on the loss of her Husband, Earl

Sue Connors on the loss of her Sister, Debrajean Payne 

Fred Ciliberto on the loss of his Mother, Anna C. Ciliberto

Jeanne Maloney and Bill Gagnon on the loss of their Brother, Joe

James Lockrow on the loss of his Mother.

Marge O'Callahan on the loss of her devoted and long-time partner, Gerald (Jerry) McIntos








































































